[image: image1.png]4_\L

Faith - Hope - Love -
Since 1972





Immanuel Weekly News
Sunday 7th August 2022
Our minister is Revd Robert Jordan
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Swindon Old Town Ecumenical Partnership Established 1969
Family News
   The funeral  of Brian  Stanbury will take 

   place on Wednesday  17th August at 

   1.30 pm at  Kingsdown  Crematorium.
Last Sunday’s flowers were given to Rosemary Stanbury
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If you know of anybody who might welcome some flowers as a reminder that we’re thinking of them, please let us know.

From the Memorial Book in the Chapel  we pray for the families and friends of Robert Porter and Stanley Burton (Stan).
We pray for
· elderly people having trouble coping with hot temperatures 

· all those grieving loved ones 

· families from Ukraine who are trying to make a new life in the UK, and all those who are supporting them

· those who are anxious about exam results
-     all those on holiday -  may  

     they  return feeling  renewed       and refreshed

   New Partnership secretary

   Our very best wishes to Andrew Enow who
   has been appointed as the new secretary
   of  the Old Town Partnership of Churches. 
   It is wonderful to see one of the newer  

   members of our fellowship stepping 
   forward  in this way.  Thank you, Andrew.
   Store Cupboard  Sunday
   We missed announcing it in this 

   newsletter  last  Sunday, but the next 
   collection is  THIS SUNDAY  7th AUGUST. 

   It is short  notice,  I know, but with the
   school holidays upon us children will be at
   home  and families will find the need for
   the FOOD COLLECTIVE even more 
   urgently. 
      Please bring your donations to 
   Immanuel and place them  in the box.  If 
   possible let’s  make this a bumper 
   collection. Thank you in anticipation.

Church finances
We have received an interesting report from the national treasurer of the URC. This sets out an encouraging picture, despite the dramatic impact of the pandemic on church finances nationally and locally, and includes thanks to members and friends across the country for their continued generosity. If you would like a copy of the report please ask Sue Goodall. 
It seems that congregational giving nationally in 2021 was about 20% down 
on pre-pandemic levels. We at Immanuel suffered a drop of only 9% by comparison. And we have again been able to make the expected contribution to the national Ministry and Mission fund, and to pay an extra £2,000 to help fill the gap left by local churches in much less fortunate financial circumstances than ourselves. 

We are enormously grateful to everyone at Immanuel for the way that you have continued to support the church through the pandemic, maybe by switching to standing order or by regular online giving.  


   Still on Finance

   We've just spotted that next month the  

   paper versions of £20 & £50 notes are 
   expiring.
   It's worth your while just checking under 

   the bed  or in that  old biscuit tin before    

   the end of August in order to use them or  

   go into a bank to change them for the latest  

   plastic version.
   You could always, of course, put them in
   your offertory in August but please don't 

   leave it until September.
   Sue Goodall Treasurer

  Ride and Stride
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   This is the title given  to the Wiltshire
   Historic Churches Trust's annual  
   fundraiser. For many years walkers and

   cyclists have taken  part  in a sponsored

   event with the aim of visiting as many 

   churches in the county as they  possibly 

   can in a single day. This year  the day  in 

   question  will be 10th  September. Last 

   year £47,000 came into the charity's   

   coffers from this event.

   Liz Gleed has once again  volunteered  to  

   act as Immanuel's organiser, so  if you 

   fancy  taking part have a word with  Liz to 

   get  your  sponsor form. Half the money 

   you  raise will come to  Immanuel and the 

   rest  to the  Trust  fund. Liz will  also  be 

   looking to  find a team  of volunteers to  

   staff  the check  point  here at  Immanuel 

   and  check in the participants throughout 

   the day  as well  as offer  them a refreshing 

   drink!

  Thought for the week:  “I learned that  
  courage was not the absence of fear, but the 
  triumph over it." Nelson Mandela  
Today's Service


Our worship will be led by the Minister


Chaplain: Mike Gordon





Readings:�Isaiah 1  vv 10 - 20


  Hebrews 11 vv 1 - 3





We are delighted to welcome Robert back to the pulpit after a while in colder  climes! 





We will be inducting Helen Marson, Maria Kawonga and Don Macarthur on their re-election to the eldership.





Tea and coffee will be served after this morning’s service. We hope you will be able to stay and enjoy chatting to  friends. 





Next Sunday 14th August


Rev Geoff Gleed will be conducting worship, when we will also share in the service of baptism for Amelie Marie Elizabeth Cobden, �Amelie is the daughter of Kate and Marcus, a sister to Oliver and a granddaughter to Alison and Don Macarthur.





Chaplain: Liz Gibney





        We extend a warm welcome to everyone attending this morning’s service





Contact us:


via our website at �HYPERLINK "http://www.immanuelurc.org/" \h�www.immanuelurc.org�


on Facebook at �HYPERLINK "http://www.facebook.com/Immanuel" \h�www.facebook.com/Immanuel�URC


If you are new to Immanuel and would like to receive this newsletter by email each week, please email �HYPERLINK "mailto:immanuelweeklynews@yahoo.co.uk" \h�immanuelweeklynews@yahoo.co.uk� and I will add you to the mailing list. Thanks, Ceri.








